

To the attention of: The President of the National Board of Slow Food Macedonia Subject: Nomination of the Slow Food member of the board of Slow Food Macedonia

Dear Mr Nikolovski,

The Slow Food Executive Committee welcomes the establishment Slow Food Macedonia as a further step for the consolidation of our network and association in the Republic of Macedonia, and the whole region.

On the 30<sup>th</sup> of April 2018, the Slow Food Executive Committee deliberated via email that, following the election of the representative bodies of Slow Food Macedonia, Slow Food International will be represented within the National Board by Mr Michele Rumiz – born the 10/11/1981 in Trieste, ID n° AR8464773.

Michele Rumiz is the best-suited person for this role, as he served within our association as Programme Coordinator for the Balkan region for more than 10 years, and has followed the development of the association in the Republic of Macedonia since its very beginning.

Michele Rumiz, who has accepted the nomination, will remain in the position of member of the National Board of Slow Food Macedonia for the whole duration of the National board term, i.e. until the next Slow Food Macedonia congress.

We wish you a successful work in our common goal to ensure good, clean and fair food for everyone.

For further information, please do not hesitate and contact me.

Thank you very much, Faithfully yours,

Paolo Di Croce

Slow Food - Secretary General

e-mail: iinternational@slowfood.it - internet site: www.slowfood.it